

If this information is required in an alternate format, please contact the Accessibility Co-ordinator at 905-623-3379 ext. 2131

January 24, 2023

Gary Mueller, Director of Planning and Economic Development

Region of Durham

Via E-mail: planning@durham.ca

Dear Gary Mueller:

Re: Envision Durham Update Information Report: Proposed Growth

Allocations and Settlement Area Boundary Expansions

File Number: PG.25.06

At a meeting held on January 23, 2023, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington approved the following Resolution #PD-002-23:

That <u>Report PDS-005-23</u>, and any related delegations or communication items, be received for information;

That Council requests the Region to attend a Clarington Council meeting and host a Public Meeting/Public Information Centre in Clarington on the proposed Growth Allocations and Settlement Area Boundary Expansions, in consultation with Planning and Infrastructure Services Staff;

That Council requests the Region to provide an extension to the commenting period for the proposed Growth Allocations and Settlement Area Boundary Expansions (SABE), and the Draft Working Copy of the new Regional Official Plan to at least March 31, 2023;

That Council requests the Region to reassess the land needs and SABEs required to accommodate the endorsed growth Scenario 2A, to account for the lands in Durham Region that were recently removed from the Greenbelt Plan area for the purpose of urban residential development;

That a copy of Report PDS-005-23 and Council's decision be sent to the Region of Durham, and the other Durham Region area municipalities; and

That all interested parties listed in Report PDS-005-23 and any delegations be advised of Council's decision.

Yours truly,

John Paul Newman Deputy Clerk

JPN/lp

c. Libby Racansky

Helen Brenner

Ryan Guetter (Weston Consulting)

Shawn Goldenberg (Harmony Heights Development Inc.)

Bryce Jordan (GHD)

Sanjin Zeco

Brian Bridgeman, Commissioner of Planning, Region of Durham

Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering

Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax

Alexander Harras, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham -

Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby

Becky Jamieson, Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk, Township of Scugog

Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock

Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge

Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa

S. Allin. Planner

L. Backus, Manager of Community Planning

C. Salazar, Director of Planning and Development Services